Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION « SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Ms. Irene Gavranovic-Sipes
President

All Seasons Turf Grass, Inc.
32601 FM 529

Brookshire, Texas 77423

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Ms. Gavranovic-Sipes:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA's Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

il

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 ¢ Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 ¢ 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION  SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Andrew Bayley

VP Raw Materials Procurement N
BASF Corporation

602 Copper Road

Freeport, Texas 77541

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Bayley:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 * Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 » 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION * SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Ms. Virginia King

Blanchard Refining Company LLC
2401 5th Avenue South, NOB442
Texas City, Texas 77590

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Ms. King:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

iy

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 ® Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION « SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Ms. Carolyn Miller

City Manager

City of Brenham

Attn: Accounts Payable
P.O. Box 1059

Brenham, Texas 77834-1059

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Ms. Miller:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. [f drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 ® Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION * SERVICE

February 14, 2024

The Honorable Dan Davis
Mayor

City of Manvel

P.O. Box 187

Manvel, Texas 77578-0187

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mayor Davis:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://lwww.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

e v

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive * P.O. Box 7555 ® Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 » 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION * SERVICE

February 14, 2024

The Honorable Rebecca K. Haas
Mayor

City of Richmond

402 Morton Street

Richmond, Texas 77469

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mayor Haas:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

Eilte v

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ¢ P.O. Box 7555 ¢ Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION * SERVICE

February 14, 2024

The Honorable Kevin Raines
Mayor

City of Rosenberg

P.O. Box 32

Rosenberg, Texas 77471-0032

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mayor Raines:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://lwww.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

il

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive * P.O. Box 7555 * Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY sCONSERVATION * SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Mike Goodrum

City Manager

City of Sugar Land

2700 Town Center Bivd. N.
Sugar Land, Texas 77479

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Goodrum:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply -
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

Aiglte

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 * Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION « SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Derek Rester

Director of Environmental Operations
Dow Chemical Company

2301 N. Brazosport Blvd., B3501
Freeport, Texas 77541-3257

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Rester:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. [f drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

Ediflbe v

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 ® Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 » 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION « SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Brandon Wade

General Manager/CEO

Gulf Coast Water Authority

4243 Emmett F. Lowry Expressway
Texas City, Texas 77591

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Wade:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply -
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://lwww.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

il

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 * Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION * SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. William Gavranovic, Jr.
President

Horizon Turf Grass, Inc.
5713 CR 156

Wharton, Texas 77488

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Gavranovic:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

il

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 ® Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION * SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Kevin Joyce

Vice President

King Ranch Turfgrass, LP
106 N. Dennis

Wharton, Texas 77488

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Joyce:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://lwww.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

il

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 ® Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 » 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION « SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Carl Burch

Environmental Manager, Regulatory Compliance
NRG Energy

7th Floor, Environmental

910 Louisiana

Houston, Texas 77002

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Burch:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

Eilte v

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 ¢ Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY sCONSERVATION « SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Ryan Yokubaitis

Board President

Pecan Grove MUD

3401 Louisiana Street, Suite 400
Houston, Texas 77002

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Yokubaitis:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

e v

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO

DC:ch

4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 » Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION * SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Jimmy C. Roe

President

South Limestone County WSC
245 LCR 775

Groesbeck, Texas 76642-2174

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Roe:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://lwww.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

Eifltcf

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO
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4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 ® Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 * 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION * SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Ryan Bayle

Water Resources Coordinator
TXU / Luminant Generation Co.
6555 Sierra Drive

Irving, Texas 75039

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Bayle:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply —
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

Al v

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO
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4600 Cobbs Drive * P.O. Box 7555 * Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 ¢ 888-922-6272



Brazos River Authority QUALITY *CONSERVATION + SERVICE

February 14, 2024

Mr. Campbell Young

General Manager

Wellborn Special Utility District
P.O. Box 250

Wellborn, Texas 77881

Re: Termination of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch Declaration for the Brazos River Authority’s Reservoir
System

Dear Mr. Young:

In accordance with its Drought Contingency Plan (Plan), the Brazos River Authority (BRA) informed you
by letter of the declaration of the Stage 1 — Drought Watch for the BRA’'s Water Supply System
(System) on August 11, 2022. Due to rainfall over the past several weeks, the combined storage
capacity of the System of water supply reservoirs has risen above the Stage 1 trigger. The System
includes the following reservoirs: Possum Kingdom, Granbury, Whitney, Aquilla, Proctor, Belton,
Stillhouse Hollow, Georgetown, Granger, Limestone, and Somerville. We anticipate that the combined
storage capacity will remain above the Stage 1 trigger level for an extended period.

As such, the BRA is terminating the Stage 1 — Drought Watch declaration for the System. A
Stage 2 — Drought Warning condition remains in effect for Lake Belton and the Lake Stillhouse Hollow-
Lake Georgetown Sub-system, and a Stage 4 — Pro Rata Curtailment condition remains in effect for
Lake Proctor. In accordance with the Plan, all drought stages have been terminated for the remainder
of the reservoirs in the System. If drought conditions re-emerge later this year, we will coordinate with
you as necessary under the Plan.

The Plan is available on our website at https://www.brazos.org under About Us — Water Supply -
Drought — Drought Contingency Plan. Current drought information is also located on the website at
http://www.brazos.org/About-Us/Water-Supply/Drought.

If you have questions, please contact Cathy Dominguez, Regional Customer Relations Business
Manager for the Lower Basin, at (254) 761-3176.

Sincerely,

il

DAVID COLLINSWORTH
General Manager/CEO
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4600 Cobbs Drive ® P.O. Box 7555 ® Waco, Texas 76714-7555
254-761-3100 » 888-922-6272



